Washington State Association of Oxford houses


January 22, 2005 State Meeting Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer. 

Principles were read by: Patrick Antush

Traditions were read by: Lance Wischler

The next State Meeting is on Saturday March 12th 

at the Apple Valley house in Yakima at Noon.

The address is:

403 West Ahtanum Road

Union Gap Washington, 98903

(509) 249-2888

The Agenda for the next meeting and the Maps will be sent later.

Roll Call

	Chair
	Tony Perkins 
	Chapter One
	Mike Zalusky

	Vice Chair
	Phil Tarlton
	Chapter Two
	Brent Hemphill

	Parliamentarian
	Lance Wischler
	Chapter Three
	Kim Bjork

	Treasurer
	Patrick Antush
	Chapter Four 
	Kurt Jasperson

	Secretary
	Rae Well
	Chapter Five
	Johnny Richardson

	Budget and Finance
	Blake Bippes
	Chapter Six
	Mitch Lykins

	Chapter Services
	Howard Williams
	Chapter Seven 
	Howard Williams

	Alumni Coordinator
	Myrna Brown
	Chapter Eight 
	David Lawson

	Outreach
	Judy Maxwell
	Chapter Nine
	Heather Jones

	Outreach 
	Gino Pugliese
	Chapter Ten
	Karen Gonzalez

	Outreach
	Frances Schultz
	Chapter Eleven
	Bob Quinn

	Alumni 1
	Charles Golden
	Chapter Twelve
	Michael Storm

	Alumni 2
	Randy Holliday
	Chapter Thirteen
	June Anderson

	Alumni 5
	Eric Perkins
	Chapter Fourteen
	Jason Bright

	Housing Services
	Blake Bipps
	Chapter fifteen
	Rodney Hein

	World Council
	Alice Heartgrove
	Chapter Sixteen
	Dale Gerner

	World Council
	Sherry Burrows
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Guest
	Chapter 6
	Mike Thielitz
	

	Guest
	Chapter 8
	Dennis Donken
	

	Guest
	Chapter 12
	Sharon Perkins
	

	Guest
	Chapter 13
	Tim Hersha
	

	Guest
	Chapter 14
	Rondy Wilson
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Chair Report

Tony~ Mentioned trip to Wenatchee and incarceration information that will be discussed in new business. He expresses how this was a great year.

MM2P To Accept Chair Report 16/0

Vice Chair Report

Phil~ States this past month he has been busy in Clark County and mentions the changing of chapter officers.

MM2P To Accept Vice-Chair Report 16/0

Parliamentarian Report

Lance ~ States that he has been working closely with chapter 6, helping to resolve issues.  Looking forward to working closely with chapters 11 and 6.

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Treasurer Report

Patrick ~ 

Beginning Balance ~ $7525.55

Total Receipts ~         $8025.50

Total Expenditures ~$5072.57

Ending Balance ~      $10,478.48

Attachment enclosed

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Budget & Finance Report

Blake ~ Bob stepped down, Blake took over. Discusses that he did two months worth of audits and what happened in the last two months.

Discussed how our CD has rolled over and now is just sitting there. It is now getting 1.74 percent. The balance on it is $4,230.19 and it will roll over again in July.

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Housing Services Report

Blake ~ Has been working very hard with the chapters in Spokane to help them become stabilized. After four months he states he is almost there. He has had contacts with landlords, Treatment centers. States that he is behind four houses. There are no openings and there is a great need for them. The women’s house is back on their feet with some strong women that are focused. Blake apologizes for neglecting the rest of the state as Spokane has consumed all of his time as of late. Would like to see Walla Walla opened up.  Just opened up another men’s house, the Pratt House.  Blake states that this is a lot of work,  However, if you work at what you love, you’ll never have to work again.

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Chapter Services

Howard has no report

MM2P To Accept 16/0

Alumni Report

Myrna ~ Absent

MM2P To Accept 16/0

World Council Report

Sherry Burrows ~ See Attachment

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Alice compiled a list of houses for charters

Gino states how the houses need to go through the application process, send them in and they should get them back in the mail.

Chapters need to ask all their houses about the charters and get the info back to Gino or Alice. 

MM2P To Accept Report 16/0

Outreach Report

Gino ~ It was stressed that when the house is chartered it is under the protection of Oxford House Inc.

Darrel Joiner is the one to contact back east at the following number ~ 301-587-2382

Contributions to World are really needed. Suggest the all the chapter chairs take this back to their chapter meetings to make a vote to bring these checks to the chapter meetings. The Treasurer should be the one to send them in right after the meeting. Stressed that awards are given when chapters/houses have a full year of contributions made to world

Tony states that in the last Pathways world is asking for an extra $20.00 from each house due to the expense of the world conventions.

There was a motion passed to get the houses around the country to help fund the world convention l. The next one is in September 2005 in Washington D.C.

Gino discusses that some houses need to be moving. Westgate will be staying where they are.

Gino states that he has a form with a check list of requirements that are needed to open up a new house.

Discusses Brian Flec Family and how they want to donate $10,000.00 to be used for houses in need. Gino has applied for a tax I.D. number, Fed Tax number and opened up an account with a starter amount of $9,000.00. 10 percent went back to Oxford house inc.

Tony makes a motion that the money only be used in houses in need.

MM2P 16/0

Randy makes a motion to accept this donation account and that it be managed by outreach.

MM2P To Accept 16/0

Judy ~ New directories are out. Asked that all chapter chairs let her know where all the next chapter meetings will be held. The Spring workshop that will be April 8, 9, 10, 2005 is in Deception Pass on Whidbey Island. The cook and the D.J. are secured. There will be dance Saturday Night and you need to wear something Tie-Dyed. The registration is $200.00 for six chapter officers to attend this event no matter how Many go, And an additional $35.00 for each additional person that the chapter sends. Judy will be sending out the registration forms. This includes two nights lodging, Friday night dinner, Saturday morning Breakfast, lunch and Dinner, and Sunday morning Breakfast.

Judy Asked that each chapter bring a $50.00 raffle prize and that the chapter chairs do the shopping for this. Stay away from gift cards and no cash. The raffle is held to subsidize this workshop.  

Frances ~ Has been doing training for the chapter officers and has been a sounding board for Olympia family courts.

Gave out flyers to all chapter chairs that have who the houses Senators are, the legislators and the zoning info.

Aberdeen presentations are being done at treatment centers

States that she has been helping Sherry with the newsletter. Wrote a letter to one of the Senators stating where the money is allocated, such as for alcohol and substance abuse. The letter also states what Oxford house is.

Discusses funding for two more outreach workers outside of the budget.

Discusses the sweetheart dance Feb 13, 2005

MM2P To Accept Report 16/01

State Officer Elections

State Chair – Tony Perkins steps down as State Chair and state that he is not running again for this position.

Stan Timberlake is nominated

Phil Tarlton is nominated

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Stan steps out of nominations – declines

Phil states why he would like to be the next State Chair

Phil Tarlton is elected in as the New State Chair

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Vice-Chair

Stan Timberlake is nominated, seconded accepts nomination

Walter Harris is nominated, seconded, accepts nomination

MM2P To Close Nominations 12/0

Stan speaks

Walter speaks

Stan Timberlake is elected in as the New State Vice-Chair

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Parliamentarian 

Lance Wischler is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Lance Wischler is re-elected in as the State Parliamentarian

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Treasurer

Patrick Antush is nominated, seconded and accepts

Mitch Lykins is nominated, seconded and accepts

Rodney Heins is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To close Nominations 21/0

Mitch Lykins is elected in as the new State Treasurer

MM2P To accept 21/0

Budget & Finance

Rodney Heinz is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Rodney Heinz is elected in as the new State Budget & Finance Chair

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Secretary

Rae Well is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Rae Well is re-elected in as the State Secretary 

Because this went so fast and I was not given a chance to say anything, I would like to thank everyone, especially from the Vancouver area that had faith in me to be good at this job, Gino for the round of applause that he initiated just for me, and to everyone in Oxford that has helped me feel like I finally belong somewhere. It is a great feeling!!!

Mm2p To accept 21/0 

Chapter Services

Jimmy Holland is nominated, seconded and accepts

Howard Williams is nominated, seconded and accepts

Tim Hersha is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Tim Hersha is elected in as the New State Chapter Services Chair

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Housing Services

Jimmy Holland is nominated, seconded and accepts

Blake Bippes is nominated, seconded and accepts

Walter Harris is nominated, seconded and Declines

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Blake Bippes is elected in as the New State Housing Services Chair

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Incarceration Chair

Tony Perkins is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Tony Perkins is elected in as the New State Incarceration Chair

MM2P To accept 21/0

Alumni Coordinator 

Sherry Burrows nominated, seconded and Declines

Judy Maxwell is nominated, seconded and accepts

MM2P To Close Nominations 21/0

Judy Maxwell is elected in as the New State Alumni Coordinator

MM2P To Accept 21/0
Voting Alumni

Charles Golden Alumni # 1

Johnny Richardson Alumni # 2

Dennis Donken Alumni # 3

Blake Bippes Alumni # 4

Eric Perkins Alumni # 5

Dave Lawson Alumni # 6

MM2P To Accept 21/0

World Council

Myrna Brown

Alice Heartgrove

Sherry Burrows

MM2P To Break 21/0

New Business

Tony mentions that the 1st Oxford house Chalet II will be turning 15 years old. Myrna Brown was the one that opened up this house in Washington. 

St. Edmonds house in Edmonds was the 1st Men’s house.

MM2P To get each house with a gift and a card, not to exceed $100.00     21/0

The Chapter Chairs will be the ones to buy a gift and a card to be given to these two houses. 

Brent for Chalet II House

Mike for the Edmonds House

Sherry MM to form a committee to over see the $9,000.00 for the donated fund money and states that it consist of Outreach, State Housing Services and State Chapter Chairs 

MM2P To Stop Discussion 16/0

Judy mentions the Spring Workshop Checks for the registrations will be funneled through the Chapter 2 Checking account. Rae will keep track of this as she is the Chapter 2 Treasurer.

Dale Chapter 16 MM for State to loan Chapter 16 $500.00 to go to the View Point house.

Motion Dies

Johnny MM to give $500.00 to the View Point House, seconded

There was more discussion

MM2P To give $500.00 to the View Point House 15/2

Tony MM2 to amend Chapter 14 back with Chapter 16 – Motion Dies

Charles makes motion to give the view point House $1,000.00, seconded

Lance asked that someone help with the house audit, seconded

Tony amends the motion to give the View Point House $1,000.00, have House Audit done with help of Housing Services and Chapter Services.

MM2P 16/0

Check Signers for the State Checking Account

Tony MM to take Randy off as a signer and put Phil on

Phil-signer
Blake signer

Lance-signer

Tony-signer

MM2P To Accept 21/0

Gino – National Convention in Washington D.C. is discussed

Mentions that now is a great time to start Chapter fundraising for this. Gino wants to see 100 people to go to this. It is scheduled for September. Start taking this back to Chapters for discussion.

Tony makes a motion to send Blake back to Spokane with $2,000.00 for two more months.

Blake states that he will do it

There was discussion on what has been happening in Spokane.

Sherry states that rural areas are harder to keep strong.

MM2P To Close Discussion 21/0

MM2P To Give Blake $2,000.00 21/0

Jimmy makes a motion to split Housing Services, seconded

MM2 To Table Motion 20/1

Mm2p To Close New Business 21/0

MM2P To Break 21/0

Chapter Summary Reports

Chapter 1  - Our Workshop is Sunday at the Canyon Park House, will let all know how it turns out. The Ballinger House Landlord has given me 6 months to get the house in order (Rent on time, cleanliness, etc…) or he will close it and sell. We are on month to month right now. I am meeting with him on the 23rd to discuss the issues at hand. Our I.C.C. Chair (Old Mattox) suspended our communications with D.O.C. in our area. Jimmy will be contacting D.O.C. 

Chapter 2 – Throughout the months we have boasted about how great our chapter has been and from those months to this one nothing has changed. And as we have said many times before, we’ll say it again, chapter 2 is as strong as it has always been. Once again,

World Contributions have been paid from 100% participation of our houses. Happy New Year to all!

Chapter 3 – Due to a lot of hard work by our new chapter officers, a tireless state representative and a bunch of members, chapter 3 is coming around to being a robust, clean running chapter. New officers have been elected, a Women’s house has been revitalized, and a new men’s house been opened. Problem houses have been identified and are being corrected. Most importantly to me is that there seems to be  growing sense of faith that the chapter can, and is, beginning to satisfy the needs of each and every house.

Chapter 4 – Our Chapter is doing well. January 29th we chapters 4, 10, 12, and 15 are hosting a house officer Workshop at Lacey City Hall. Looking forward to my new position as the chapter 4 chair.

Chapter 5 – There is good recovery as a whole. Small issues with certain house but over all things are good. Three houses that have been struggling for a while (one which is hearing impaired) are all close to full and pulling out of debt.

Chapter 6 – Chapter 6 is awesome. We are all getting along and are looking forward to 2005!!!

Chapter 7 – Not much to report, Christmas was great. There were no relapses during Christmas or the New Year. We had a good chapter Christmas party. Were looking forward to the house officers Workshop Jan 23rd. It has been my pleasure to serve on the State Association for the past 2 ½ years, Thank You! This will be my last meeting, maybe. New officers will be elected on the 30th.

Chapter 8 – We have recently gone through a influx of chapter officers, plus our chairman just had disabling surgery. Thanksgiving and Christmas party turnouts were great. From my conversations with the houses AA/NA is up. Tri-Cities house is getting back on track. Park Hills and Heavens Park need to remain under chapters scrutiny. There is a strong need for house officers workshop!!! Our incarceration people are doing beyond my expectations. Kennewick house is doing fantastic with them and the other houses are taking notice.

Chapter 9 – New Chapter Chair – myself! All houses seem to be doing well.

Chapter 10 – We are looking forward to a new year. We all would like to thank Walter Harris (Former Chair) Robert Jaques (Former HSR) without their help and patience chapter 10 would not have survived. I am hoping for lots of involvement from all our houses.

Chapter 11 – The chapter is showing growth with a majority of strong houses that have good balance of members most of which are following a strong AA program. We are working on all house meetings and their financial responsibilities. 

Chapter 12 – Rocka Rolla I’ll a tell ya…The herd will grow on ya. The Women and Children house & Apple Tree has a lot to hold, the two newest are holding ground, in the west sound, this is where recovery is found, all around. Chapter 12 is keeping the faith. We would like to thank you all for the concept of clean affordable housing, staying stopped, cheese and rice and everything nice, growing and going is what we all be knowing. Thanks and God Bless!

Chapter 13 – Chapter 13 has had a problem with the holiday blues with a lot of relapses (11) and 19 vacancies the last couple of months. But now happy to say the houses are strong and we only have six vacancies. I would like to thank everyone involved with finding the women of Bridgecrest house a new home. This is my last State meeting as Chapter 13 Chair, so I would like to thank everyone for sharing their experience, strength and hope. I wish June and Tim the best and thank them for all their help.

Chapter 14 – The chapter is strong thanks to the efforts of three people in the houses. The Bachelor Creek house is stable but no core members. We are working together and helping each other. A special thanks to Rondy Wilson!!!

Chapter 15 – We elected all new chapter officers. Our chapter did reorganization in our chapter. We have committed and are working together as a team and we are working closely with our outreach worker, Frances. We started working on our houses getting charters in our chapters. We started appreciation awards. We will have a new hotline and P.O. Box paid for, for a year.

Chapter 16 – View Point House has been in conflict, were off track but are back on track now as far as weekly meetings. The president and the Treasurer were both expelled. There were a few police incidents but the issues have been resolved. 

MM2P To Adjourn 21/0 
CHAPTERS STATUS CHART

	CHAPTER
	# of HOUSES
	# of    BEDS
	# of VANCANCIES
	# of RELAPSES
	OWS DONATIONS
	CHECKING
	SAVINGS

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	10
	90
	6
	5
	$550.00
	$1416.06
	 

	2
	11
	98
	12
	6
	$1,000.00
	$1891.80
	 

	3
	11
	82
	3
	4
	$50.00
	$734.74
	 

	4
	9
	78
	9
	3
	$175.00
	$1746.69
	 

	5
	10
	78
	12
	6
	$500.00
	$2172.04
	 

	6
	10
	92
	3
	5
	$800.00
	$2,886.35
	 

	7
	5
	42
	5
	3
	$250.00
	$553.26
	 

	8
	8
	61
	21
	8
	$435.00
	$889.64
	 

	9
	5
	35
	2
	2
	$500.00
	$824.00
	 

	10
	11
	94
	8
	2
	$185.00
	$1580.71
	 

	11
	9
	75
	?
	?
	$75.00
	$1247.61
	 

	12
	11
	86
	4
	3
	$1100.00
	$785.15
	 

	13
	11
	96
	6
	3
	$880.00
	$666.86
	 

	14
	4
	30
	3
	7
	$300.00
	$1363.09
	 

	15
	7
	59
	15
	11
	$225.00
	$1,210.98
	 


   16             2             16                5                    3                            $0    $653.68

The next State Meeting is on Saturday March 12th at the Apple Valley house in Yakima at Noon.

The address is:

403 West Ahtanum Road Union Gap Washington, 98903

(509) 249-2888

The Agenda for the next meeting and the Maps will be sent later.

If there is any new business that you feel needs to be 

in the agenda, please contact your State Chair Phil Tarlton

The New State Officers Are:

State Chair -Phil Tarlton / 360-694-8017 / 360-521-1769 / ptarlton@waoxfordhouse.org
State Vice Chair - Stan Timberlake / 360-365-3580 / stimberlake@waoxfordhouse.org
State Parliamentarian - Lance Wischler / 206-851-7047 / lwischler@yahoo.com
State Treasurer - Mitch Lykins / 206-526-7878 / mitchlykins@yahoo.com
State Budget & Finance Chair - Rodney Heins / drlucci@hotmail.com
State Secretary - Rae Well / 360-695-4167 / 360-258-4337 / Raewell1427@comcast.net
State Chapter Services Chair - Tim Hersha / 206-261-2933 / timhersha@yahoo.com
State Housing Services Chair - Blake Bippes / 360-891-8964 / BBippes@msn.com
State Incarceration Chair -Tony Perkins / 360-449-3546 / 360-241-8978

aperkins@waoxfordhouse.org
World Council Officers

Sherry Burrows / 509-526-3197 / sjburrows@bmi.net
Myrna Brown / 360-604-2931 / mmbrown@w-link.net
Alice Heartgrove / 206-200-8699 / aheartgrove@prestongates.com
Outreach Consultants

Gino Pugliese / 360-428-3055 / gino@fildalgo.net
Judy Maxwell / 360-735-1671 / judy2dmax@aol.com
Frances Schultz / 360-970-3031 / francesschultz_2003@hotmail.com
State Alumni Coordinator -Judy Maxwell / 360-735-1671 / judy2dmax@aol.com
Alumni #1 – Charles Golden / 509-736-3512 / 509-366-7244 / Goldence@hotmail.com
Alumni #2 – Johnny Richardson / 360-693-1139

Alumni #3 – Dennis Donken / 509-585-2727 

Alumni #4 - Blake Bippes / 360-891-8964 / BBippes@msn.com
Alumni #5 – Eric Perkins / 360-297-8961 / capster@aol.com
Alumni #6 – Dave Lawson / 509-547-5753 / dwlawson_51@hotmail.com
